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               Little Bear Environmental Consulting 
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               www.littlebearenvironmental.com 
 
 
 
March 28, 2025 
 
Dear Riparian Owner, 
 
On behalf of the applicant, Mariaville Lake Civic Association, an updated treatment plan for 
invasive nuisance plants and algae within Mariaville Lake is proposed for 2025. This notice is to 
inform you to disregard previously proposed treatments for Mariaville Lake sent by Little Bear’s 
Affiliate Partner company Water & Wetland.  
 
The updated treatment plan is as follows for 2025, two Article 15 AQV Aquatic Pesticide Permit 
application packages were submitted to the New York State Department of Environmental 
Conservation (NYSDEC) Region 4 Bureau of Pesticides. 
 
Little Bear Environmental Consulting, LLC., a pesticide business registered with the New York 
State Department of Environmental Conservation (#18403) requested the approval of: 

• a single application of Nautique, anticipated to occur between May 1st and September 
30th, 2025.  

• a single application of ProcellaCOR EC, anticipated to occur between May May 1st and 
September 30th, 2025. 

 
Water use restrictions for Mariaville Lake and South Chuctanunda Creek to the Confluence with 
Route 159 associated with the treatment are as follows: 
 

Product 
Name 

Swimming Fishing Livestock 
Watering 

Drinking Irrigation 

Nautique No 
Restrictions 

No 
Restrictions 

No 
Restrictions 

200 ppb No Restrictions 

ProcellaCOR No 
Restrictions 

No 
Restrictions 

>1ppb do not 
use for 
livestock 
watering 

No 
Restrictions 

≥1 ppb do not irrigate 
agricultural 
crop, greenhouse nursey, 
or 
hydroponic plants* (*unless 
an 
activated carbon or similar 
filtration 
process is utilized prior to 
water 
use) 

 
LBE will collect water samples to determine when ProcellaCOR concentrations are less than 
1ppb. This is anticipated to take 48 hours following the treatment to lift the water use 
restrictions. 
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The product labels for Nautique and ProcellaCOR are available here: 
https://littlebearenvironmental.com/nys-registered-pesticide-product-labels-special-local-needs-
labels/  
 
In the event that you as a riparian owner/user feel you are going to be significantly adversely 
affected by water use restrictions, please contact the following agency within 21 days of receipt 
of this notice. Your objection must be in writing. Lack of comment will be considered consent to 
the treatment and water use restrictions. 
 

Bureau of Pesticides Management, NYSDEC, Region 4 
1130 North Westcott Road 

Schenectady, NY 12306-2014 
(518) 357-2045 

 
If you need further information, have questions regarding treatment, or require hard copies of 
the product label, please contact please contact Little Bear Environmental by email at 
nicole@littlebearenvironmental.com or by phone at (518)-944-4021. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Nicole White, Certified Lake Manager 
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